



## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** Covenant Woods Residents, Manor East Resident Families and Employees

**FROM:** John Dwyer, President & CEO

**RE:** Covid-19 Update **DATE:** December 30, 2020

Covenant Woods has reported to the Virginia Department of Health through the local health department, licensing agencies, and with this notice, to our residents, resident families of Manor East, and employees, that a resident in health care has been identified with a positive diagnosis of COVID-19, through our routine testing. Due to privacy regulations, Covenant Woods is not at liberty to discuss any details or release any additional information. Contact tracing has been completed and individuals notified. We have initiated isolation protocols as necessary.

Cumulatively, the total number of health care employees, that have tested positive for COVID-19 since the beginning of the pandemic, is seven (7). The total number of assisted living employees that have tested positive for COVID-19 since the beginning of the pandemic, is eight (8). We have had three (3) independent living employees, as well as one (1) IL resident. In healthcare the total number of residents who have tested positive for COVID-19, including today, is two (2). Additionally, since the beginning of the pandemic, the total number of vendors who provide services to Manor East who have tested positive for COVID-19, is three (3) and the total number of vendors who provide services to independent living who have tested positive is one (1).

JED/km